


  

Aon submission 2 

 
1. Proportionate approach 

 
With substantial industry consolidation occurring across the insurance and superannuation sectors 
Aon suggests that APRA provides guidance on a transition timeframe post commencement of the 
standard for which an entity will be expected to comply if it is notified by APRA and/or expects its 
status to change from non-SFI to SFI. 
 

2. Role of the Board in determining ‘material weight’ of non-financial measures 
 
Aon welcomes APRA’s more pronounced ‘principles based’ approach in determining ‘material weight’ 
of non-financial measures (paragraph 5). 
 
Under a principles based approach, Boards are expected to define materiality in their business 
context, in addition to ensuring that financial performance measures are not the only or predominate 
driver of remuneration outcomes (paragraph 43).   

 
Aon expects the industry to have varying interpretations of materiality and what is deemed an 
appropriate balance between financial and non-financial measures. We are concerned that the Guide 
does not provide sufficient clarity on the factors the Board needs to address to determine appropriate 
‘material weight’. Additional guidance may lessen ambiguity and risk of misinterpretation that is 
misaligned with policy intent. 
 

3. Non-financial metrics and remuneration design 
 
APRA has provided a list of common non-financial measures and described good design principles 
when incorporating non-financial metrics.  Aon notes that Table 3 is for illustrative purposes only, 
however we are concerned it may lead some organisations to simply place these metrics in an 
incentive scorecard in the belief it satisfies the requirements of the standard.  
 
Aon suggests APRA provides illustrative examples of good design principles, specifically showing the 
application of non-financial measures to various incentive design elements and their interaction with 
financial measures. 

 




